

MOUNT LAWLEY SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL

Music Support Group

Date: 7.30pm, 26November 2020

Venue: Penny Scott Music Room

Attendees: Michelle DeRozario, Nirit Marom, Rebecca Thomson, Shelley Tudor, Natalie Turner, Andrew Lippiatt, Bernadette Bradley, Stuart Durkin, Emily Morgan.

Apologies: Sue McLennan, Haslinah van Meeteren, Leonie Tanner, Ashish Acharya, Catherine Tabi, Amanda Humphreys

1. Welcome

Andrew Lippiatt opened the meeting, noted the apologies and welcomed the Members. A quorum was met. No conflicts of interest were expressed.

2 Previous Minutes

- Amend minutes of July meeting so that the minutes referred to therein were actually the minutes of the June meeting.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario Seconded: Nirit Marom

- Accept the Minutes of the 27.08.2020 meeting as a true and accurate record.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario Seconded: Stuart Durkin

- Accept the Minutes of the 22.10.2020 meeting as a true and accurate record.

Moved: Natalie Turner Seconded: Michelle DeRozario

3 Actions arising from previous minutes

- Jennifer Barrie Memorial Bench

Andrew took the proposal to the P&C for consideration and they agreed in principal. To avoid the need to move the bench from MLSHS onto the current ECU site, the P&C asked that a plaque be added to the memorial garden, that can later be attached to a bench on the ECU site. Michelle will ask the school about the preferred supplier of plaques and write the text.

Motion 218: to allocate up to \$1,000 for the production and installation of the JBM plaque.

Moved: Stuart Durkin Seconded: Nirit Marom

- **Motion 219:** to amend M216 up to \$600.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario Seconded: Rebecca Thomson

4 Music Department Report		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The music students performed well at the Graduation. The next event is the outdoor concert. 		
5 Treasurer's Report		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Nirit Marom will email the school to request transfer of the remaining parents' contributions. About half of the money allocated for ATAR support remains. After all invoices have been paid, remaining funds can roll into supporting next year's students. Motions 207 (sound technician to record students), 206 (ATAR and Cert support), and 174 (stands and ramps) can be closed out. 		
6 Lawley Art Auction Representative Report		
The LAA have met recently to start preparing for the 2021 LAA, that the Principal has approved for Saturday 26 June 2021. The LAA Committee seeks to grow its membership and will promote the continuation of knowledge by members shadowing each other.		
7 New Business / Other business for noting		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Motion 220: to allocate up to \$300 for bassoon reeds. Moved: Natalie Turner Seconded: Andrew Lippiatt Motion 221: to allocate up to \$4,500 to repair or replace the broken timpani. Moved: Emily Morgan Seconded: Rebecca Thomson Motion 222: to allocate up to \$2,000 to provide refreshments for the Sundowner. Moved: Natalie Turner Seconded: Nirit Marom Bernadette Bradley to email the invitation to the Sundowner to all music parents. Sundowner support roles were allocated and helpers to arrive at 5pm. Receipts to be emailed to Nirit Marom with bank details for reimbursement. 		
Meeting closed 9:15pm		
NEXT MEETING		
	Date: 2021	Venue: Penny Scott Music Room
Please note: Please park near the tennis courts and enter school through the senior gate.		